Wright, Orville [1]

WRIGHT, ORVILLE

by George W. Troxler, 1996

19 Aug. 1871-30 Jan. 1948

See also: Wright, Wilbur [2] (from Dictionary of North Carolina Biography); Wright Brothers in North Carolina [3] (from Tar Heel Junior Historian); Wright Brothers National Memorial [4] (from Encyclopedia of North Carolina); Airplane, first Flight of [5] (from Enclyclopedia of North Carolina).



Photograph of Orville Wright (left), with Major John F. Curry (center) and Colonel Charles Lindbergh (left), at Wright Field, Dayton, Ohio, June 22, 1927. Item # LC-W86- 174, Wright Brothers Negatives, Library of Congress Prints & Photographs Online Catalog.

[6] Orville Wright, aviation [7] pioneer, the fourth of five surviving children, was born at Dayton, Ohio, the son of Milton and Susan Catherine Koerner Wright. He shared his brother Wilbur's interest in aviation and their careers were inseparable.

In 1914 Orville bought the stock of all but one of the other stockholders in the Wright Company as a step towards getting entirely out of business. He sold the company in 1915 to a group of eastern capitalists. In 1929 the Wright Aeronautical Corporation merged with Curtiss Airplane and Motor Company to form Curtiss-Wright [8].

In 1916 Orville built an office workshop in Dayton that remained his headquarters for the rest of his life. During World War I he served as a consultant to the Army Signal Corps and as director of engineering for the <u>Dayton Wright Company</u> [9], which built Liberty motors and the American version of the De Haviland airplane. He continued to carry on experiments and in 1924 patented the "split wing-flap" for use in slowing down an airplane for landing. He was present at the dedication of the sixty-foot granite monument on top of Kill Devil Hill in November 1932. The site is now a <u>national park</u> [10].

The airplane flown at Kitty Hawk in 1903 had a long and circuitous route to its place in the mithsonian Institution [11]. In an apparent attempt to emphasize the contribution to aviation of Samuel P. Langley, former director of the Smithsonian, the institution proposed in 1910 to place a model of the 1908 Wright machine flown at Fort Myer alongside a full-size model of the Langley machine of 1903, which had never flown. Dr. Charles D. Walcott, secretary of the Smithsonian, did not even ask the Wrights for their 1903 airplane. Relations were embittered by the Smithsonian's loan of the Langley airplane in 1914 to Glenn H. Curtiss, who made numerous changes in the structure and engine that enabled him to fly it for a five-second duration in the hope of strengthening his appeal of the patent infringement suit brought by the Wright Company. The Smithsonian Institution's annual reports of 1915–18 recorded the flights without noting the fundamental changes made by Curtiss. After an interview with Walcott in 1916, Orville concluded that the Smithsonian still did not want the 1903 Wright airplane exhibited beside the Langley machine.

In 1928 Orville acceded to the request of the Science Museum at South Kensington, London, to exhibit the airplane. The controversy with the Smithsonian was not settled until 1942, when Walcott's successor published a retraction of the earlier statements and a full apology. Orville then offered the original plane to the Smithsonian. Because of war conditions it was not returned to the United States until 1948. The airplane was formally installed at the Smithsonian on 17 December 1948, eleven months after Orville's death at Dayton. Like his brother he never married.

1

Educator Resources:

Flights of the Wright Brothers Lesson Plan [12], State Archives of North Carolina

References:

Barbara Craig, *The Wright Brothers and Their Development of the Airplane* (1967).

DAB, vol. 20 (1936).

Fred C. Kelly, ed., *Miracle at Kitty Hawk* (1951) and *The Wright Brothers* (1943).

Marvin W. McFarland, ed., *The Papers of Wilbur and Orville Wright*, 2 vols. (1953).

Lloyd Morris and Kendall Smith, Ceiling Unlimited (1953).

Orville Wright, How We Invented the Airplane (1953).

Additional Resources:

"The Wright Brothers: The Invention of the Aerial Age." Smithsonian National Air and Space Museum.

http://airandspace.si.edu/exhibitions/wright-brothers/online/ [11] (accessed January 23, 2014).

"First Day Cover [Air Mail Stamp honoring 75th anniversary of Wright Brothers' 1st flight], Accession #H.1979.32.3 [13]." 1978. North Carolina Museum of History. (accessed January 23, 2014).

"Photograph of a letter from Wilbur Wright to the Smithsonian Institution, May 30, 1899, Accession #<u>H.1964.61.1</u> [14]." 1960-1963. North Carolina Museum of History. (accessed January 23, 2014).

"Big Men of Finance Back the Wrights". *The New York Times* (New York, NY), November 23, 1909. http://select.nytimes.com/gst/abstract.html?res=F70C1FFB3D5412738DDDAA0A94D9415B898CF1D3_15] (accessed January 25, 2014).

"History Wing." Wright Brother Aeroplane Co., www.wright-brothers.org. [16] http://www.wright-[17] brothers.org/History Wing/History Intro/History Intro.htm [18] (accesssed January 25, 2014).

"Dayton Wright Airplane Company." Ohio History

Central. http://www.ohiohistorycentral.org/w/Dayton Wright Airplane Company?rec=879 [9] (accessed January 25, 2014).

"Wright Brothers." Aviation from Sand Dunes to Sonic Booms, National Park Service. https://www.nps.gov/nr/travel/aviation/wrightbrothers.htm [19] (accessed January 25, 2014).

Image Credits:

[Orville Wright, Major John F. Curry, and Colonel Charles Lindbergh, who came to pay Orville a personal call at Wright Field, Dayton, Ohio, June 22, 1927]. Photograph. [June 22, 1927]. Prints and Photographs Division, Library of Congress. http://www.loc.gov/pictures/item/2001696693/ (accessed January 23, 2014).

"Wright Brothers' Flight, 1909 (July 27, 1909)." Produced by the U.S. Department of Agriculture. National Archives Identifier # 2038. https://archive.org/details/WrightBrothersFlight1909 [20] (accessed January 24, 2014).

Subjects:

Aviation [21]

Biographies [22]

Industry [23]

Science, technology, and innovations [24]

Scientists & Inventors [25]

Authors:

Troxler, George W. [26]

Origin - location:

Dare County [27]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press. [28]

1 January 1996 | Troxler, George W.

Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/wright-orville

Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/wright-orville [2] https://ncpedia.org/biography/wright-wilbur [3] https://ncpedia.org/aviation/wright-brothers [4] https://ncpedia.org/wright-brothers-national-memorial [5] https://ncpedia.org/airplane-first-flight [6] http://www.loc.gov/pictures/item/2001696693/ [7] https://ncpedia.org/aviation [8] http://www.curtisswright.com/company/history/default.aspx [9]

http://www.ohiohistorycentral.org/w/Dayton_Wright_Airplane_Company?rec=879 [10] https://www.nps.gov/wrbr/index.htm [11]

http://airandspace.si.edu/exhibitions/wright-brothers/online/ [12] https://archives.ncdcr.gov/flights-wright-brothers-lesson-plan/download?attachment [13] http://collections.ncdcr.gov/RediscoveryProficioPublicSearch/ShowItem.aspx?24025+ [14]

http://collections.ncdcr.gov/RediscoveryProficioPublicSearch/ShowItem.aspx?28487+ [15] http://select.nytimes.com/gst/abstract.html?

res=F70C1FFB3D5412738DDDAA0A94D9415B898CF1D3 [16] http://www.wright-brothers.org. [17] http://www.wright-brothers.org/History_Unitro/History_Intro/History_Intro.htm [19] https://www.nps.gov/nr/travel/aviation/wrightbrothers.htm [20]

https://archive.org/details/WrightBrothersFlight1909 [21] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/air-travel [22]

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [23] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/industry [24]

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/science [25] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/scientists-inventors [26]

https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/troxler-george-w [27] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal-25 [28]

https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no